Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 3rd September 2012 commencing at 7.30 pm. The Chairman, Cllr Chris Wright presided; present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice-Chairman), Paul Bolam, Ian Dickinson, Matthew Dovey, Mike Patrick and Judith Westgate with G Russell in attendance. Also present for part of the meeting were County Cllr David Turner and six members of the public.

9/12/1

Apologies for Absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllr John Hieatt who had another commitment and District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie who was on holiday.

9/12/2

Declarations of Interest

None.

9/12/3

Public Participation

Mr Roper said that the narrow section of Kiln Lane, designated as a bridleway, is in urgent need of maintenance. Mr Roper said that in 2011 he had walked this path with Mark Sumner, County Footpaths Officer, who had told him that this work had been mistakenly omitted from the schedule. County Cllr David Turner said that he would contact Mr Sumner urgently and see that the work is carried out.

In response to the need for work on the area between Oxford Road and the pavement alongside Combewell, Cllr Turner said he would try to arrange this before the next Council meeting and ensure that the cutting back of these bushes is made a routine annual maintenance task.

Cllr Turner said that the traffic speed checks in both Oxford and Wheatley Roads have been scheduled to take place after the start of the new school term.

9/12/4.

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 6th August 2012

After ‘Pettiwell’ replaced ‘Kiln Lane’ is the second paragraph of Minute 8/12/7 the minutes as circulated were approved and signed as a true record.

9/12/5.

Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

None.

9/12/6.

County Councillor’s Report

County Cllr David Turner has complained very strongly to County officers about the lack of action to deal with the two longstanding problems at Kiln Lane and Combewell: the puddle and the street light. Cllr Turner will contact Cllr Patrick about this in the next few days.

Keith Stenning, the Area Highways Steward, will contact the Chairman about meeting to discuss a possible path around The Plough corner. 

The final decision about the bus stops at the bottom of Southend depends upon the cost of providing a new footpath. The quotes should be received by the end of September and the matter will then be decided at Cabinet level.
Cllr Turner has raised with County officials the matter of HGVs parking overnight outside Unipart. Their advice is that it is an issue for the Police but the Police have told Cllr Turner that in the absence of yellow lines they have no power. Cllr Turner will discuss the matter with the County Councillor for that ward. Cllr Paul Bolam emphasised that this is a real problem of road safety.

The speed warning signs for the Village School have been ordered. Installation has been scheduled for December but Cllr Turner will try to have this brought forward. The marking on the road opposite the school has been blacked out.

Cllr Turner said that he would follow up the ordering of the sign to the Village Shop.

9/12/7.

District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie has sent her apologies.
9/12/8.

Finance:

Barclays Current Account at 31st August 


£30,598.56

The Council noted the August direct debit payment to Grundons of £68.64

The following cheques were approved for payment:

The Great Greenery Company (Bark)



         £758.40

Garsington Village Hall Committee (half of notice board cost)      £677.83

Garsington Village Hall Committee (room hire 5 months)
           £60.00

G Russell (Administration August)



         £102.40

G Russell (Salary)




 
         £406.97

E. Tipping (spreading new bark beneath aerial runway)
         £250.00

M. Dovey (travel expenses to meetings for parish council)
           £75.00

9/12/9.

Planning

a). Applications

P12/S1873/HH 5 Fox Close

Extension to existing flat roofed, single storey entrance and living space to form cloakroom and new main entrance to property. Single storey extension at first floor level rear of property to enlarge existing bedroom.

The Council agreed that this application should be recommended for approval.

P12/S1712/HH 1 North Manor

Erection of conservatory.

The Council agreed that this application should be recommended for approval subject to a condition concerning the neighbour at 3 North Manor not being overlooked.

P12/S1549/HH 31 Oxford Road amended

Erection of front entrance porch and detached double garage and store.

The Council continues to believe that the proposal, even though it has been amended, represents an overdevelopment of this site and that the application should be refused.

b). Planning Enforcement and Appeals

The Queen’s College has emailed the Clerk clarifying the planning status of the field off Wheatley Road.

c). Community-led Planning

Cllr Matthew Dovey said that Anton Nath from ORCC would be pleased to come and talk to the Council about developing the plan. It was agreed that each councillor would try to encourage at least three people to join the new planning group.

9/12/10.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

a. 
The Chairman has been given a solid silver cup (Birmingham, 1930) marked "The Garsington Garden Challenge bowl". It was agreed that Cllr Judith Westgate, who is involved with the Garden Society, should make enquiries about its origins. The Chairman will try to establish what the cup is worth.
b. 
Both the Chairman and the Rector have received a letter complaining about the standard of care of the area in the Cemetery reserved for ashes burials. The Chairman has visited the area and tidied it himself.

c.
Cllr Matthew Dovey has taken up the complaint from a resident about the erratic bus services but has not yet received a reply from the bus company.

9/12/11.
Sports & Social Club Lease

The Chairman reported on the recent meeting with the Sports & Social Club, with the solicitors for both sides present, following which there had been further amendments and a final agreement had been drafted for signature. The new lease will begin on the date of the agreement. It will last for a 15 year term with a rent review after 5 years.

The Council voted unanimously to approve the lease, which was signed on behalf of the Council by Cllr Chris Wright, Chairman, and Cllr Anne Eastwood, Vice-Chairman. The Council agreed that Benhamlaw should now be authorised to finalise the arrangements.

The Clerk has asked B & M Engineers of Kennington for a valuation of the ornate metal gates to the Club’s car park. 
9/12/12
Fields in Trust Agreement

Cllr Mike Patrick said that he agreed with the amendments to the draft agreement that had been approved at the Council’s August meeting and he will contact the Fields in Trust organisation.

9/12/13
Village Hall Opening

This is going ahead on the afternoon of Thursday 6th September. A DVD which records the refurbishment of the building is being circulated for information.

9/12/14.
Village Maintenance

a. 
A new supply of play bark for the aerial runway has been delivered and spread out. The weeds had been sprayed first

b.
The Queen’s College has confirmed to the Clerk that they do not object to the Council’s contractor cutting the hedge by the play area from the next door field.

c.
A site meeting between the Clerk and Cllr Mike Patrick had agreed priorities for the levelling of some graves. This will be passed on to Andy Slade, the freelance gravedigger who has agreed to carry out these tasks when he is working in the area.

d.
Cllr Anne Eastwood reported that in many places weeds are growing along pavements and roadside gullies to the detriment of the surfaces and covers. Cllr Paul Bolam said that there is a broken man-hole cover in Oxford Road that needs to be reported to Highways for repair.

9/12/15
Annual Review of Standing Orders

The Clerk had circulated these in advance of the meeting. The Chairman asked all Councillors to study the document and make their suggestions for any changes so that these could be discussed at the October meeting. It was that noted some amendment is required to cover public participation.
9/12/16.
Registration of Members’ Interests

The Clerk said that he has been asked to collate any questions so that they can be reported back to the SODC monitoring team. The officers will produce definitive answers and there may be some training sessions offered in the next few months.

9/12/17
Clerk’s Contract of Employment

The ‘model’ contract produced by NALC and SLCC had been circulated. The Clerk has been asked to suggest amendments for discussion at the October meeting.

He will also draft an advertisement for Garsington News making people aware of the vacancy and investigate how the position can be advertised to other clerks.

9/12/18
Any Other Business
i.
Cllr Patrick asked about changing the route of the bus service into Oxford. Now that some long-term road works had been completed he wondered whether these changes could be made. Cllr Dovey said that County Cllr David Turner is already discussing this suggestion with the bus company

ii.
The Clerk will draft the advertisement of the position of Editor of Garsington Newsletter.

The Meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.

